
February - March 2019  
Dear Faithful Prayer Partners,  
       
It is hard to believe that we could already be in the spring of 2019.  
We are grateful the Lord has blessed us with various opportunities 
to serve church planters and pastors with more open doors in the 
coming months. 
 
February, we spent a week with our USA East church planter in 
Tennessee.  Along with Brother Shumaker we visited several hours 
each morning and attended services in the evening. It was a joy to 
preach in their children’s church, Sunday evening service, as well as 
the nursing home ministry.  They are doing a good job in Selmer 
Tennessee.  We just returned from assisting a church planter in 
Mississippi where we preached Thursday night and Sunday 
morning.  Friday and Saturday, we put church information on the 
door of approximately 190 homes and we hope to return later this 
year.  A church in the Atlanta area, had us preach one of their 
Mission Sundays and present our ministry.   It was a blessing and 
we anticipate God leading new partners to join us in USA East 
Church planting. 
 
In March we were privileged to celebrate with Pastor and Mrs. 
Bedingfield, 25 years of faithful service to the Believers Baptist 
Church in Lawrenceville.  We need more young men who will 
surrender their lives to the call of God such as men like Pastor 
Bedingfield have done. 
 
Members of our USA Team are actively serving in various areas.  
Since returning to the states the Smiths have served in Arizona 
relieving a missionary who had surgery.  The Nyes are available to 
assist in a new church restoration wherever the Lord leads them and the Allens will be in meetings 
during the coming weeks and praying for restored health. 
 
Please pray for us as we travel to Canada and South Florida in April to assist fellow church planting 
missionaries.  In Canada we will be helping with a renovation for Missionary Josh Campbell and 
look forward to sharing the highlights in our next prayer letter. 
 
We are very grateful for your faithful prayer and financial support.  We appreciate the cards and 

phone calls that encourage us in the work of the Lord. Please continue to pray for men to fill the 

gap so good churches are not forced to close their doors. 

Looking Unto Jesus, 

James and Cathy Hansard 
James and Cathy Hansard 
 

 

 


